ADVISING LEADERSHIP TEAM MEETING
Monday, April 27, 2020
Zoom Meeting 2:00 pm-3:30 pm

Present: Debra Jackson (Chair), Marta Ruiz (Admin Support), Adriana Sixtos, Christina Hernandez, Elaine Correa, Gilverto
Herrera, Liora Gubkin, Lisa Zuzarte, Melisa Medina-Cruz, Seung Bach, Todd Mcbride, Yolanda Moreno.

Absent: Vikash Lakhani
Action Items:

» Dr. Dwayne Cantrell will attend the next meeting scheduled on May 11, 2020, to discuss Multiple Measures for
Category Placement.

The Meeting Began at 2:00 pm

Multiple Measures for Category Placement — Dwayne Cantrell will attend the next meeting scheduled on May 11,
32020, to discuss Multiple Measures for Category Placement.

March 12 coded memo re GWAR — D. Jackson shared and walked through the memo from the Chancellor’s
Office, Temporary suspension of the California State University Graduate Writing Assessment Requirement
(GWAR), this memo refers to dates of 2021-22. CSUB has a mixture of both in-person and courses online, we
need to find out what to do about students that will graduate this Spring or Summer 2020. D. Jackson wanted
to bring this to the attention of ALT to let you know there will be modifications for GWAR for the next year,
and GWAR will look different after that. She asks if any students are graduating this spring or this summer who
have not yet completed the GWAR please send her the names so she can get a sense of the number of
students that we need to solve this problem for.

We want to avoid current students who are currently taking a GWAR course to stop doing the work for the
class. Guidance is in the process; this information is meant as an FYI for everyone but wants everyone to be
aware of these issues.

April 15 announcement — Fall Registration Date Change — A memo was sent out by D. Cantrell on April 15,
2020, stating the Fall 2020 registration date for continuing students was changed to May 4, 2020.

The registration date for Summer 2020 will remain April 20, 2020. Student registration days and times will be
reestablished and students with priority registration will retain their priority.

April 23 Advising Directors Meeting — D. Jackson attended the Advising Directors meeting. The topics covered
at the meeting are listed below.
a. Fall 2021 Admission Changes —
I.  Temporary change for 2021-22 Only
II.  No SAT/ACT Test Scores will be used for admission decisions
. 2.5 “a-g” GPA is new CSU Minimum Eligibility

b. EO 1037 changes
I. Withdrawals — If a student withdrawals from a course in spring 2020 that will not count against

their maximum for how many W’s they are allowed.

Il.  Students may repeat a course with a CR grade earned in spring 2020 for a letter grade.

lll. Any units they earned for a repeated course in spring 2020 shall be excluded from the 16-
semester unit maximum for grade forgiveness.

IV. Campuses may allow students to repeat a course taken in spring 2020 even if the student has
already attempted the course twice.

April 30 Webinar- This webinar has been changed to a Zoom webinar.




Open Discussion — L. Zuzarte provided an update on the shopping cart validation, the “fix” migrated into PeopleSoft on
April 20", students are no longer getting the problem message.

e GECCO put out the revised updated prerequisites for GE Courses. Lisa’s office is now working on
updating this for the chart, they are focusing on getting this done before registration begins.

Adjourned: 2:38 pm
Next Meeting Monday, May 11, 2020



